
78 Sidaway St

Chapman  ACT  2611

AUSTRALIA

22 October 2009

The CEO

Roads and Traffic Authority

101 Miller St

North Sydney

Dear Sir

Re:   Formal Complaints re Toll Notice 1003 275 9366-1A / Vehicle YYM 450,

Data Access, and the Lack of Convenient Anonymous Payment Options

The Sydney Harbour Bridge is a crucial piece of public infrastructure.  It is very important to many Sydney people, but also to large numbers of non-Sydney people, who use it for both business and private purposes.

I live in Canberra and use the Bridge only occasionally.  I needed to use it at short notice on 22 September 2009.  There was no cash payment booth.

I searched your web-site trying to find an alternative anonymous payment option, but found none.

I accordingly sent payment by registered post, including a clear statement of the vehicle registration number to which the payment related.  I sent it to the above address, on 24 September 2009.
1. Would you please cancel the Toll Notice, because it had already been paid.

I am very concerned about the absence of an anonymous payment option.  Travel on public roads has never previously required declaration of identity.  It is a serious invasion of privacy for data to be collected on people’s movements.  Although of course there is a need to avoid undue costs, it is not expensive to include convenient, anonymous payment schemes in the mix.

2. Would you please advise how people can use the Bridge anonymously.

I am also very concerned that you breached my privacy.  Moreover, you appear to have done this across jurisdictional boundaries.  This access to my data was completely unnecessary, because the toll had already been paid.

3. Would you please advise how your agency acquired my name and address.

4. Would you please instruct your staff to amend procedures so that such unjustified accesses to personal data no longer occur.

5.
Would you please confirm to me that all personal data relating to my use of the Bridge on that date has been permanently and irretrievably deleted from your agency’s records.
Would you please advise your agency’s responses to each element of this complaint.

In accordance with AS ISO 10002-2006, and its requirements that complaints-handling processes be visible, accessible and responsive, I assume that I will receive a substantive response within 30 days.

Thank you for your consideration.

Yours sincerely

Roger Clarke

Tel:   +61  2   6288 6916  or  6288 1472
Email:
Roger.Clarke@xamax.com.au






Web:
http://www.rogerclarke.com/
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